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We appreciate your ongoing interest in The Q project, and we will continue to provide updates as it progresses.

PROJECT UPDATE

GRANDSTAND:
• Kitchen equipment is being finalised in the commercial 

kitchen for the dining bistro on level 1.

• Grandstand seating works have commenced. This includes 
the spectator seating areas that overlooks the two-turn and 
one-Turn/straight tracks.

• Final plumbing fit-offs are underway across all three levels.

• All vinyl flooring completed to racing operation areas at 
ground level. This includes the kennel areas, swab bays and 
vet room.

• Glazing completed to ground level and nearing completion 
to level 1.

• Integrity area walkway roof sheeting is nearing completion.

• Office walls and ceiling works underway in the main office 
space at ground level.

• Office joinery installation underway.

TRACKS:
• The 350m Q Straight track sand installation is underway 

and nearing completion. This includes the installation 
of the protective geofabric layer, final track drainage 
infrastructure and sand topping layer.

• The Q1 final subgrade inspection has been finalised and has 
been approved by RQ. Sand stockpiling and spreading will 
commence in the final week of January.

• Works are progressing well to new long-distance start on 
the Q1. All other starts including those on The Q Straight 
and Q2 are nearing completion.

• Q1 fencing, gates and padding installation has been 
completed.

• With the exception of The Q2 starting boxes, all 
racing infrastructure has been installed and ready for 
commissioning.

• Track irrigation installation and commissioning on The Q 
Straight is now complete.

Quick Links:

The Q webpage

December Project Update

Construction on The Q continues to make steady progress with Racing Minister  
Tim Mander and Director General Andrew Hopper touring the venue earlier this month.

During the visit, the Racing Minister was taken behind-the-scenes of the progress being 
made at The Q, including the construction of the grandstand building and the progress 
to each of the tracks.

Key updates include:

https://www.racingqueensland.com.au/infrastructure/flagship-projects/the-q
https://www.racingqueensland.com.au/getmedia/f2eaa9f3-17b2-4383-8457-9cc6cd5f4873/20241217-TheQ-Updates-December.pdf.aspx


We appreciate your ongoing interest in The Q project, and we will continue to provide updates as it progresses.


